Commissioner Thomas O’Neal called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 22 September 2022.  Commissioners present: James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present. James G. “Grant” Wells was absent and excused.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Ron Coss moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 15 September 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a vote of 4-0.
Assistant Director Updates: Ms. Baker advised the board members that the vinyl for the backdoor is on backorder however as soon as it arrives MacRay will come to the office to install it.
Ms. Baker informed the board members she received an email regarding Wreaths Across America. They are requesting the office donate wreaths for the St. Bernard Cemetery event that will be held December 17, 2022. Jim Ryan moved to purchase ten wreaths for $150.00 to sponsor the Wreaths Across America. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Ms. Baker was contacted by Wanda Ortiz, a representative from the Dayton VA, who is hosting a virtual class September 30th on Mental Health First Aid. Ms. Baker agreed this class would be beneficial for all staff to attend. The class will be held online from nine in the morning to three-thirty in the afternoon. The office will still remain open.
Executive Director Updates:  Motion by Ron Coss to purchase lodging kits out of the assistance account for veterans who are coming out of homelessness at a cost not to exceed $1450.00 per kit.   The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote. 
Jim Ryan moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Contract Services ~ Shred-it $169.40 for shredding services
Office Supplies ~ Kavanaugh’s $69.99 for office supplies.
Other Expenses ~ Pitney Bowes $59.49 for postage meter ink. Huntington National Bank $203.73 for van check and paint.
Outreach ~ Huntington National Bank $193.04 for statue for Veterans Informational Fair.

Travel ~ John Bolen and Darwin Hicks $58.75 each for mileage reimbursement for summer quarterly.
 
The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.

Public Comments: None.

Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, absent; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:44 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Bill McGee moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Jim Ryan seconded the motion.

Bonita Beachum, 2051 Sturgeon St., Springfield, Ohio 45506, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food, a $100.00 Kroger card for gasoline, and $731.87 to Pennymac Loan Services for mortgage. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Piper Cloud, 2020 E. High St. Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for $1733.74 to Ohio Edison for electric.  Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Cynthia Harshaw, widow, 1900 Falmouth Ave., Springfield, OH 45503, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

Larry Peoples, 3314 E. National Rd., Lot #13, Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for $1440.00 to Wendell Properties for mortgage. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

David Scott, 5842 Columbus-Cincinnati Rd., South Charleston, Ohio 45368, laborer, was approved for a $400.00 Kroger card for food, a $100.00 Kroger card for gasoline. Vote: Yes 4, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Jim Ryan moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:10a.m.
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